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LOCATION:  Conference Call 

ATTENDEES: 

Army, Base Realignment and Closure Division (DAIM-ODB) – Carolyn Jones  

USACE: Mobile – Laura Roebuck 

CALIBRE: BEC - Joan Hutton 

TDEC Division of Remediation, DDMT Project Manager – Jamie Woods 

U.S. EPA, Region 4, DDMT Project Manager – Diedre Lloyd 

Trinity – Todd Calhoun 

HDR EOC – Tom Holmes 

MAIN INSTALLATION  

Remedial Action - No current remedial action 

Supplemental Remedial Investigation (SRI)/Focused Feasibility Study (FFS) 

SRI Phase 2 Work Plan approved by TDEC on 29 June. EPA granted preliminary approval of 

proposed well locations on 29 June with complete review and comments from EPA due by 5 August. 

Mr. Holmes stated that Ms. Hutton is working with Land Group out of USACE Mobile for execution 

of access agreements and no issues are expected.   

DUNN FIELD  

Remedial Action - FSVE system shut down in 2012. AS/SVE system operating. 

Mr. Holmes stated that the SVE manifold remains closed and will be opened this week. Quarterly 

vapor sampling and monitoring at SVE wells and VMPs will be performed next week, on 18-20 

July. Kaeser inspected Blower #1 and has provided a quote for repairs/modifications.  

Air Sparge Well Installation Work Plan submitted for internal review on 1 July and scheduled for 

regulatory review on 8 August. Mr. Calhoun stated that in order to optimize the field effort to 

coincide with SRI well installations, preliminary approval of the AS well locations may be requested 

once Memphis Light, Gas and Water has provided distance tolerances from transmission towers. 

Mr. Calhoun stated that the MIP Survey Work Plan was submitted for internal review on 1 July and 

scheduled for regulatory review on 15 August. Ms. Lloyd inquired about schedule for field visit and 

after review of current schedule, work is planned to begin week of 7 November. Team agreed to 

provide updates as document approvals progress. 
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LONG TERM MONITORING  

Mr. Holmes stated that the April 2016 LTM report is due for internal review by 15 July. As 

previously discussed, higher water levels were observed in April. Mr. Holmes will update the 

precipitation/ water level data initially presented in the April 2015 LTM report..   

OTHER ISSUES 

Ms. Hutton stated that two calls had been received on the Community Information Line in the month 

of June. One call was in reference to claims and the other call was interested in how to obtain copies 

of documents.  

Mr. Holmes stated that he had received the Internal Draft Annual LUC inspection report for review.  

Ms. Hutton stated that the 2017 contracting effort had been initiated. 

 Next Call 

Ms. Hutton stated the next call would be Tuesday, 9 August at 10:30 ET.  


